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Our building is closed, but our hearts are open!
All services are held virtually. Visit https://emanuelsb.org for more information.

Friday, October 2, 6:30pm: Erev Sukkot and Erev Shabbat Service 
with Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel

Saturday, October 3, 10:00am: Shabbat Morning Service 
 with Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel

Friday, October 9, 6:30pm: Shabbat B’Yachad  
with Rabbi Reznick and Rick&Addie Lupert

Friday, October 16, 6:30pm: Erev Shabbat Service 
with Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel

Saturday, October 17, 10:00am 
Torah Study with Rabbi Reznick (Zoom Only)

Friday, October 23, 6:30pm Shabbat K’tsat, a special shorter service

Friday, October 30, 6:30pm: Erev Shabbat Service 
with Rabbi Reznick and Cantor Bern-Vogel

LOOK INSIDE FOR MORE HIGH HOLY DAYS INFO
Learn about this week’s Torah Portion
Want more information about the Torah portion for the week?  

The Union For Reform Judaism publishes a weekly guide available at 
 https://reformjudaism.org/learning/torah-study.   

If you’re reading this online, click on the web address to be taken there now.

https://reformjudaism.org/learning/torah-study
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HIGH HOLY DAYS  HIGH HOLY DAYS  20202020
More information available at More information available at emanuelsb.org/hhd20emanuelsb.org/hhd20

All services are held virtually over Zoom and Facebook Live.  
Replays will be available over Facebook and our YouTube channel.

SUKKOT, October 2-11
Sukkot Service: Friday, October 2, 6:30pm  

Yizkor Service: Sunday, October 11, 9am

SIMCHAT TORAH, October 11
Simchat Torah Service and Consecration  

of our newest students: Sunday, October 11, 6:30pm

THERE’S STILL TIME TO PLEDGE
Our High Holy Days Pledge Drive is still going on!

It’s easier than ever to contribute. There are three easy ways: 
Visit https://emanuelsb.org to donate securely with a credit card

Send a check to the office at 1495 Ford St. Redlands, CA 92373
Call the office at 909-307-0400 to have the pledge added to your monthly commitment

WE NEED YOUR HELP!

Do you know someone who  
enjoyed high holy days services this year?

This year, for the first time, services were open to everyone across 
the globe and replays of our services have been viewed hundreds of 
times. If you know someone who enjoyed the experience, urge them 

to call the office or click here for a membership form!

https://emanuelsb.org/hhd20
https://emanuelsb.org/wp-content/uploads/sites/153/2020/09/CEE-Membership-and-Dues-19.pdf


How is it October? This
year our fall will be different
than every other, as we stay
close to home, wash hands,
wear masks and many miss
their normal fall gatherings.
Our Jewish holidays continue
as we innovate and find ways
to feel connected as we cope

with this pandemic. Sukkot reminds us of our
fragility, which seems easier to connect with this
year. Our community needs us more now than ever.
Seven going on 8 months of isolation are wearing us
thin. So I want to encourage us to use this fall time,
as nesting, recommitting to our 5781 best selves. 

May we lift up ourselves and others this fall, by
donating food, writing letters and making phone calls
to those who live alone and are feeling isolated.
Make a choice to help as many people as possible
vote. Drive people to the polls, help them check if
they are registered, or educate others about how
every vote counts. As fall gently lands in our
mountains and towns, we begin to embrace the cooler
mornings and shorter days of one of the most
beautiful seasons in the Inland Empire. As Families
adjust to a new school calendar and morning
commutes are a little longer, we relish the time with
one another this Holiday season. 

This October, when you make your first loaf of
pumpkin bread, or those famous cookies, double your
batch and drop some off for a congregant who lives
alone, or check in on a friend who supports others. It
is the kindness of others that keeps us going, and
reminds us why we belong to a sacred community. 

Thank you for celebrating with us this Season of
Awesomeness as one of my colleagues so aptly titled
it. I invite you this fall to make a promise to reach out
and do something kind for someone else, each and
every week. If each of us did one random act of
kindness for someone else in our community once a
week, the goodness would multiple and spread
ripples throughout our Emanu El and Redlands
community. Emanu El answer the call, and step up by
spreading kindness this fall.

Rabbi Lindy Reznick

IInn  tthhee  yyeeaarr  22552255
Do you remember that

song by Zager and Evans? It
was a number one hit in 1969.
Zager and Evans have the
unique distinction, 51 years
later, of being the only group to
have a number one hit in the
US and UK and never have a

single hit ever again. The song is unique and catchy, but
unconventional. If you’re reading this bulletin online,
click anywhere in this article to listen to it.

It’s not the year 2525, but it is a new year, 5781. I,
for one, am both eager and optimistic. 2020 may not be
done with us, but I like many of you am done with it.
Next year will be better. Next year will be a year where
we wake up with smiles on our faces. It’s something we
all desperately hope for. 

I am reminded of something Leslie and Bill Soltz
said last month. They evoked our familiar end-of-Seder
phrase, with a twist. “Next year, they said, not in
Jerusalem but in our own Sanctuary.” How wise and
how hopeful. And I’m anxious to believe them. I know
the day is coming soon when we will all join together
easily and comfortably, just as we did in 2019. I don’t
think any of us will ever take the act of simply sitting
with someone else for granted ever again. Nor should
we. To quote a song we’ve been fond of singing at our
Shabbat B’Yachad service, “How good it is to be
together!” I think that when we finally set foot in our
sanctuary again, we won’t be able to stop singing that
song. 

This year has taught us how precious we all are to
each other, and for that we should be glad. If only there
had been a way to learn it without such a heavy cost.
We will each remember someone for the rest of our
lives whom we have lost this year, and hope that it need
never be like this again. 

Yet, for all we have lost, we have grown stronger in
so many ways thanks to the efforts of our clergy. Until I
joined temple leadership, I had no idea how hard the
clergy works to create services that are meaningful and
personal. This year, Rabbi Reznick and Cantor
Bern-Vogel have outdone themselves in creating an
electronic experience for us all. It may not be equal to
coming together in the sanctuary, but it was a massive
effort and I’m sure you agree that it was incredible. I’m
so grateful to them, to Jerry Ripley and our Choir, and
to everyone who participated. 

Next year, things will be back to normal. For now,
we’re all so lucky to have spiritual leaders who are up
to the task.

SSttuuaarrtt  SSwweeeett
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https://youtu.be/izQB2-Kmiic


Temple Board of Directors Meeting 

Board of Directors Meeting
Thursday, October 15, 7:00pm

via Zoom
All are welcome

______________________________________________________________________________

Contact Sisterhood President Karyn
Lehmann for Sisterhood meetings.

“The Torah wants to dance around the reading table on Simchat Torah. But the Torah
has no feet. On Simchat Torah, the Jew becomes the dancing feet of the Torah.”

 Likutei Sichot 4

As we journey on, masked and still physically distancing into the 8th month of Covid-19,
we acknowledge that these are no ordinary times and this certainly has been no ordinary
High Holy Day season. Rabbi Reznick and I spent weeks and weeks and many, many hours
trying to figure out which pieces of the sacred holiday tapestry we needed to weave together
to bring the most meaningful and fulfilling services – prayers, readings and of course the

music. It has taken many months of zooming and recording practice and no zoom is without a glitch. But we have
come a long way and will continue to fine-tune the services and messages we are trying to provide to uplift,
support, inspire and comfort you. Surely these Yamim Noraim, the Days of Awe 2020, will be remembered for
years and most likely, generations to come. As I write this article, the gates haven’t yet closed on Yom Kippur.  We
are still in the middle of the 10 Days – Aseret Y’mei T’shuvah, but I want to use this space to publicly applaud and
thank all the wonderful Torah chanters who started practicing with me over zoom in the middle of the summer and
because of our Pandemic ZoomTechnology, were able to join us from other parts of California, the U.S. and Asia! 

Thank you and kudos for their beautiful chanting to:  Dr. Ken Abramovitch [now living in Kansas City!]
Michelle Anctil, Tzippora Collette, Shayna Connell, Dr. Susan Damron, Renee Kress [we love the fact that
you and Mike still participate Day II of Rosh Hashanah, even though you’re now living in Sacramento!] Leslie
Soltz, Lisa Wise Wolk and Dr. Wei Wei Xia [who recorded her parts all the way from Japan!] 

Thank you and Yashar Koach to all of our Aliyah honorees who expertly recorded the Torah blessings from
their homes – Greg Weissman, Jeff Spears and Heidi Nimmo, Paul Zipperstein, Mike Kress, Stuart Sweet,
Margie Orland, Craig Beasley and Dr. Emily Ebert, Dr. Phil Gold, Julie Strain and Sharon Granowitz.  

I want to acknowledge our choir members, who rose to the occasion as well, under the musical and technical [!]
direction of Jerry Ripley, some of whom even recorded double parts to enhance the richness of the sound:
Michelle Anctil, Grace Harris, Sheri Maltzman, Barb Smith, Lisa Wise-Wolk and Chel Zipperstein, as well
as our friend, composer and arranger, Cantor Elliot Z. Levine.  The shofar calls were recorded by our own
Michelle Anctil and the gorgeous Kol Nidre cello rendition by Michele` Tacchia helped to complete our familiar
yearnings for the High Holy Days.

We were very fortunate to have professional videographer, Joel Hurst, who spent many hours recording with
us, independently of one another, in the sanctuary. But I do not know how  we could have accomplished any of
these technological feats without the expertise and ‘still small voice’ of Stuart Sweet, always there at the helm,
who has been present for EVERY SINGLE zoom-room service and class, ready at just about any time of the day,
at almost a moment’s notice to assist in helping to support panicking clergy with any and all technical difficulties!
You are a true blessing, Stuart. And of course, I am grateful for my clergy partner, Rabbi Lindy Reznick, for the
collaborative efforts we shared in creating these sacred services with humor, creativity, wisdom and love. 

Chag Sukkot Sameach! May we all be blessed with Health, Happiness & Peace,
Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel & family 
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Shabbat Shalom and L'Shana
Tova!

I hope that you are all doing
well and that you enjoyed our
High Holiday Services..  A big
thank you to the clergy and staff
for working so hard to bring us
services we could participate in.

Attached is the 2019/2020
income and expense report for Congregation Emanu
El.  This report reflects the Operating Fund of our
Temple.  If you have any questions please contact me
at kathy.rosenfeld@gmail.com or 704-756-7427.

Kathy Rosenfeld

Autumn in So Cal is not the same as where I grew up. I grew up in New England where
we had actual seasons. Holidays often were marked by changes in weather and wardrobe.
Growing up we always marked the HHD with new clothes for temple. This year I feel like
getting new pajamas and slippers for the HHD (kidding/ not kidding).

In true 2020 fashion we have celebrated in new ways, we have studied in new ways, and
we have connected in new ways.

Sisterhood is working hard to ensure that we are programming interesting “events” like
our upcoming “Sisterhood in the Sukkah” Sunday October 4th.

We sincerely hope that you experienced a restorative and positive HHD experience.
Hopefully the last of its kind!

If you have not already joined Sisterhood, it is NEVER too late!  
As always, everyone is welcome at our board meetings (now on zoom) usually held the 1st Sunday of the month

in the morning. Feel free to email if you would like the link to join us. There are always things to do and ways to
help! If you need help or want to help…please reach out to us! sisterhood@emanuelsb.org

In Sisterhood,
Karyn Lehmann 
President, Sisterhood, sisterhood@emanuelsb.org
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Mental Health Awareness in Action
California Office of Suicide Prevention?

Is it time to get serious about the increasing
problem of suicide? Our Assemblyman James C.
Ramos (40th Assembly District) thinks so. And
he more than just thinks – he introduced a bill in
the California legislature, AB 2112, in February
to create an Office of Suicide Prevention. He
envisions this office as focusing on the many
causes that too often push young people, older
people, veterans, LGBTQ and others who suffer
from discrimination to take their own lives. He
expects the marshalling of resources on a
state-wide basis will get help to people who feel
alone and are despairing. The bill in Sacramento
has gotten through all the relevant committees
and passed both houses without one vote against
it. We all see the need to address suicide openly
and actively.

“I introduced AB 2112 because of the tragic
toll suicide takes on families and communities,”
Assemblyman Ramos said. “In 2017 more than
4,300 Californians died by suicide, and another
18,523 Californians received service in an
emergency department for intentional self-harm.
Children, seniors, LGBTQ, and veterans are
among the most vulnerable.” Also Native
Americans and Native Alaskans between the
ages of 10 and 34, and for them suicide is the
second leading cause of death.

And we know because of this pandemic,
depression and anxiety have greatly increased.
Mental health professionals are deeply worried.  
As of press time, we are waiting only for the pen
of Governor Gavin Newsom to make the Office
of Suicide Prevention real. 

Heidi Nimmo and Nancy Sidhu, Co-Chairs,
Mental Health Awareness In Action (MHAIA)

The holiday of Sukkot
brings back many childhood
memories. When I was a

child in Israel, people started building the sukkah
immediately after breaking the fast at the end of
Yom Kippur.  They built the Sukkot everywhere,
in yards, balconies, and patios. My family never
bought a sukkah that we just had to assemble,
instead we built our own homemade sukkah. It
was much more fun hanging old blankets as
walls, palm tree branches as roof and decorating
it with pictures and ornaments that we made or
bought for it. Some years the Sukkah stood firm
all the 8 days, in others we had to celebrate the
holiday indoors because the fall winds began to
blow away the roof and the first rain of the year
soaked the blankets and unfortunately ruined our
ornaments. In those good times when we still had
a lot of rain in the fall time. 

The most important Sukkot time for me was
when I was 14 and had my Bat Mitzvah at
Congregation Har El in Jerusalem. It started
when I looked at a picture of a female cousin,
holding the Torah and wearing a Tallit at her Bat
Mitzvah celebration. I immediately knew that I
was going to do it as well, and I did! 

On the first day of Sukkot, I chanted my
Torah portion and felt proud and excited that I
made it. I also remember my speech about the
Sukkah as “SUKKAT SHALOM” and a symbol
of peace, and on the tradition of Inviting guests
to the sukkah. This is a beautiful tradition. The
sukkah is a place to gather with family, friends,
and also new guests we would like to get to
know. 

I wish all of us that very soon we will be able
to sit in the Sukkah together again, as a place of
peace and peace of mind. If you build your
sukkah, I would love to see it  and you can email
a picture to sjl@emanuelsb.org. 

Chag Sameach,

MMaarrcceellaa  LLaavvii
Director of Education & Youth, sjl@emanuelsb.org
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Sukkot, Simchat Torah..... Our Fall holidays are here !!!!!
As our High Holidays come to a close.....

What will 5781 bring? What are you going to make of this new year?  What will you do to continue to feel
connected to your Judaism and our community?

YOUR CEE Gift Shop is here to help you.
To help usher Fall in we have a fresh crop of pumpkins that will stay
fresh all year!! 
Luke Adam's blown glass studio handcrafts each mini and small
pumpkin.
Yours will be a unique, one of a kind art piece.

Will you decide that wearing a new Kippah
or Tallit helps you focus on the difference
between Shabbat and the rest of the week?

Would colorful Shabbat and Can affixing your first Mezzuzah or adding
Havdalah  candles bring another another to your doors keep the V 'ahavta before
 level of joy to your Shabbat? your eyes as you lay down and rise up?

The loss of Justice Ruth Bader Ginsburg Books, movies, merchandise: her visage
initiated a collective gasp and sigh from was not only in our Supreme court.
American Jews and others in our nation. Your gift shop has items that came
Her presence in our lives is far reaching. just prior to the Covid shutdown in March.

Whatever you need, ALL YOUR GIFT SHOP MERCHANDISE IS AVAILABLE FOR CONTACTLESS
DELIVERY paid for by check or exact cash only.

Purchase a $25 gift certificate you get a free gift.  What about $50? 2 free gifts are yours. Go for the gusto!!
Gift certificates $75 and above... for you 2 free gifts.  Plus extra 5% off your next (virtual) gift shop visit.   

Call Lisa Wise-Wolk for special orders/details/questions. (909) 723-3238

SISTERHOOD
GIFT SHOP
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We note with sorrow the recent death of 

Irving Warsaw
He was predeceased by his sister, Virginia

Tzadok and is survived by his daughter, Linda
Warsaw, granddaughter, Sisina Lozano,

great-grandson, Dante Lozano, his nieces, Aviva
Eagle & Shira Scott, grand niece, Katie Scott

and grand nephews, Adam Eagle & Josh Scott. 

Martin Vogel
Martin is survived by his wife Sylvia of nearly

70 years, his sister and brother-in-law Fanny and
Joe Marcus; his children Estee Vogel, Ira Vogel
& Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel; his grandchildren

Chavi & Josh Kunis, Leah & Shmuli Feld,
Jonathan Kunis, and Iden Vogel; and his

great-grandchildren Aviela, Kol & Livana
Lewis, and Avrumi, Aliza, & Shevi Feld.

May the memories of the righteous 
be for a blessing

We extend a Mazal Tov to

Jennifer and Brian Strain
on the birth of their daughter

Olivia Rose Strain

Granddaughter of Julie and Mark Strain
Great-granddaughter of Francine Wixen

Elizabeth (Ellie) and Jordaniel Wolk
on the birth of their son
Silas Alexander Wolk

Grandson of Lisa Wise-Wolk and 
Kerry Wolk

May they grow in health and strength and ever
bring joy and pride to their family.

OUR SCRIP PROGRAM
NEEDS YOUR SUPPORT
USE SCRIP - IT’S EASY

TO GET STARTED

Currently, scrip cards for vendors
not available for purchase on-line

can be provided with
limited-contact .  

ANY QUESTIONS ABOUT THE
SCRIP PROGRAM

CONTACT JULIE STRAIN AT
951-317-2003 OR
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We rejoice with those whose birthdays occur in October and wish them a Mazal Tov:

1-October Gloria Aswal
1-October Debbie Schwartz 
1-October Jeanette Swedlove
1-October Francisco Acevedo
5-October Ira Vogel
6-October Philip Holder
9-October Kat Grossman
9-October Claudette Guy
10-October Lillian Gaunt
12-October Emily Ladenson (15 years old)
12-October Samuel Ladenson (15 years old) 
14-October Leslie Soltz
14-October Melissa Ladenson
15-October Leah Sukenik

18-October David Cohen
19-October Zeeda Nierman
19-October Oliver Canchola (6 years old)
20-October Robert Klein
21-October Emily Beasley
22-October Ava Lalezarzadeh
24-October Carl Mitchell
24-October Jack Smith (111 years old)
25-October Vickie Becker
25-October Hannah Lewis
26-October Ann Sheppard
26-October Josephine Raynes (9 years old)
30-October Philip Berger

Grow a Leaf on Our
Simcha Tree

Do you have a special occasion to commemorate? 
Anniversary? Bar/Bat Mitzvah? Birthday? Graduation?

Celebrate it with the entire
Congregation Emanu El community!

Purchase a leaf on our beautiful
Simcha Tree for your special occasion.  

Call the temple office to order your leaf today!

We extend a hearty Mazal Tov to the following whose wedding anniversaries 
occur in the month of October:

1-October Deanna & Mark Levin
8-October Joel Feinstein & Elizabeth Tungka-Feinstein
16-October Margy & Orville Spears
16-October Cheryl & Howard Sukenik
26-October Dip & Nancy Sidhu
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On occasions of joy or sorrow a contribution 
to one of our temple funds is always appropriate.

Contribution can be made to the following funds:

Temple Fund Mortgage Reduction Fund
Rabbi Hillel & Rita Cohn Campership Fund Landscape Fund
Cantor Bern-Vogel Discretionary Fund Home of Eternity Cemetery Fund
Cherrie Lubey Sisterhood Pulpit Flower Fund Temple Security Fund
William Russler Memorial Archives Fund Beautification Fund
Lionel Heller Music Fund Gloria Cutler Meal of Condolence Fund
Rabbi Reznick Discretionary Fund

We gratefully acknowledge these contributions to our various temple funds:
TEMPLE FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Arnold Shapiro by Rob Shapiro 
Arnold Shapiro by Irene Shapiro 
William Shapiro by Irene Shapiro
Anna Gluskoter by Esther Weiss 
Harold Levin by Deanna and Mark Levin
Esther Kushner by Lester Kushner
Stan Mishook by Anita Lampel 
Sam Schnitzer by Denise and Mark Schnitzer
Bernie Domroy by Michelle Anctil
In Memory of 
Lewis Plaut by Margie Orland
Irving Warsaw by Bonnie and Bernie Goler
Victor Fenster by Steve Rabenstock
Victor Fenster by Jill and Greg Weissman
Lewis Plaut by Roberta and Phil Gold
In Honor of 
Jeffrey Raynes by Francesca and Stuart Sweet
In Appreciation of 
Lehmann Family (PAWS) for Tashlich donation by
Margie Orland
Stuart Sweet for High Holy Days by Margie Orland

RABBI LINDY REZNICK DISCRETIONARY FUND
In appreciation of 
Rabbi Reznick for High Holy Days by Margie Orland

CANTOR BERN-VOGEL DISCRETIONARY FUND
In appreciation of 
Cantor Bern-Vogel for High Holy Days by Margie
Orland

CHERRIE LUBEY FLOWER FUND 
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Henrietta and Al Lubey by Jim and Stacy Knox
Rae Myers by Roberta and Phil Gold
Anna Gluskoter by Esther Weiss 

CEMETERY FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Irving Moss by Gloria Snyder 

SCHOOL FOR JEWISH LIVING FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Miriam Dunn by Leslie and Charles Levine

LIONEL HELLER MUSIC FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of…
Herman Kritzer by Carol Heller 
Mary Heller by Carol Heller 
James Goldberg by Carol Heller 
In Memory of 
Victor Fenster by Carol Heller
In Honor of 
Rabbi Hillel Cohn’s Birthday by Carol Heller
In Appreciation of 
Jerry Ripley for High Holy Days by Margie Orland
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The following Yahrzeits will be observed during the month of October: Those with a () are inscribed on the Wall
of Perpetual Memorial:

October 2-3 October 9-10 October 16-17 October 23-24 October 30-31

Israel Binder
Alfred Cohn
Gershon Davis
Al Diamond
Benjamin Doros
Anna Fisher

Helen Goldfeder
Moses Goodz

Harold Harris
Joseph Irom
Howard Israel
Anna Kallweit
Jack Kaplan
Mary Klein
Jack Lehberg
Harold Levin
Jack Levine
Hyman Marcus

Hilda McCraw
Jacob Mintz
Everett Olenick

Emmanuel
Rosenfeld

Alfred Steinman
Esther Vaugall

Ethel Yaroslow
Louis Zwerner

Gertrude Altheimer
Frieda Atlas

Mary Blumenthal
Morris Bogdanow
Baila Clayman
Morris Clayman

Claude Erlanger
Paul Harris
Florence Harris

Harold Jaffrey
Philip Kassel
Louis Kassel
Hannah Katz
Cecile Katz
Simone Keir

Robert King
Samuel Levene

Leslie Magerman
Alexander McIntosh
Rose Miller
Rae Myers
Dorothy Neumann

Frank Nickerson
Sophie Peters
Max Rosenblum

Samuel Schatz
Beverly Scher
Edward Schnitzer
Maurice Soltz
Foesa Tennenbaum

Sylvia Wagner
Celia Wallach

Dorothy Whitman

Edward Abramson
 Mina Barnett
1st Lt. David

Bernstein
 Ben Blackwell
 Robert Bryce
 Rebecca Cowan
Nathan Frankel
 Sheyna Gershman
 Monia Golant
Edith Goldberg
Carl Goldstein
Max Goodman
Hyman Katz
Wallace Lebeck
Louis Lempert
Maurice Lichtenstein
 Myra Marashinsky
 Mira Bronia Marmor
Helen Mishook
Jack Nelson
Hedwig Neuburger
George Phillips
Lily Pinsky
 Jon Plaut
 Terrie Ramos
Leelah Raynes
Arthur Robin
Abram Rosen
Isidore Rundberg
 Dorothy Saperstein
Joe Scher
Jacob Sentob
 Margaret Sevcik
 Harry Sherman
Abraham Silverman
Eleanor Smith
Julius Spears
Bertram Spears
Heinrich Strauss
 Harold Sweroloff
 Charles Tannenbaum
 Joyce Wakefield
Anna Walt
Stephanie Wechsler
 Teresa Weiner
 George Wixen
 Samuel Zelen

 Herman Arlein
Lina Becker
Richard Becker
Lena Bernstein
Maxwell Bernstein
Pauline Berzosky
Beatrice Bettinger
Abigail Beutler
Sara Ceizler

Maxine Davidson
Ralph Davidson
Benjamin Davidson

Claire Feigenson
Rose Fremland
Arnold Frisch

Benjamin Henring
Terrlyn Holder

Michael Alan Katz
Morris Krieger
Sadie Lawrence
Armand Lehmann

Jan Martynec
 Rose Marx

Norma Maskin
Myer Medoff
Rose Milgram
Nathan Pasman
Faythe Printz

Beverly Protess
Charles Reyman
Mary Salow
Samuel Schwartz

Louis Secofsky
Gene Selig

Louis Sharelson
Abraham Sheppard
Paul Spitzer

Ann Stewart
Bessie Traves

Max Uffer
Mark Walder
Lillian Weinstein
Michael Weiss
Lazarus Wolk

Estelle Zamell

Walter Appelbaum
Ruth Bleichfeld
Rosa Blumenthal
Lore Blumenthal
Bruce Bogost
Sol Buchband

Milton Effron
Leo Frankel
Mariano Fusco
Solomon Helfman
Celia Joseph
Jeffrey Kamzan

Benjamin Kaplan
William Klemtner
Rena Knopf
Lucien Lehmann
Nettie Levin
Louise Levine
Harriet Levine
Adeline Libman
Dora Lichtenstein
Irene Lubelsky
Joel Mayfield
Joseph Modes

Adele Nahm
Sanford Norian
Milton Robin
Rebecca Rogers
Max Rosen
Jenny Rosenbaum
Paul Rowelsky
Ruth Rowelsky
Louis Rowelsky
Edward Seeman
Edith Suchow

Ivan Tannenbaum
Howard Waldman

Descygne Wise
Shelley Wynne
Rose Zwick
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